CLRC Executive Committee Meeting

December 6, 2007

3:30 p.m.

CLRC Headquarters/Via Conference Call
Present:  Mary Tiedmann, President; Sharon Wightman, Secretary; Penelope Klein Via Conference Call:  Lois Lemmer; Darby O’Brien
Excused:  Tom French
I
Approval of Minutes

· Moved to approve minutes from September 26, 2007.  Accepted as written.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.
II
Financial Report

· Penelope reported from the Finance Committee meeting held earlier on December 6.  She discussed some of the comments made by Finance members and explained that they will be in the minutes.  
· A motion was made to send the check and deposit register to the Board for approval.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/Approved unanimously.
· Penelope discussed the variances listed on the financial reports.  

· A motion was made to send the financial reports to the Board for approval.  M (Darby O’Brien)/Approved unanimously.

III
Executive Director’s Report
· Mary Tiedemann complemented Penelope Klein on the thoroughness of the Executive Director’s Report.

· There were no questions about the report.
IV
Board Agenda
· The board agenda will include Affiliate Membership under New Business.  Penelope explained that the Finance Committee had approved a pilot project with a new Affiliate member.  

V
Old Business:

· Virtual Reference/Ask Us 24/7

· Training for the new virtual reference project will be held on Monday, December 10, 2007.
· Both regional public library systems and five academic libraries have joined the project:  

· Onondaga County Public Library

· Mid-York Library System

· Cazenovia College

· Utica College

· SUNY IT

· Mohawk Valley Community College

· Onondaga Community College.
· Personnel Manual

· Updates to the Personnel Manual are complete and Penelope is waiting to resolve some final details with the attorney.  Once this is complete, Penelope will bring the manual to the full Board.
V          New Business: 
· Affiliate Membership
· Penelope wants to create a pilot project to test the feasibility of allowing CLRC to offer services to organizations that do not have library services and that are not eligible for full membership.

· A corporation is willing to be our test case and wants to join the Council in the New Year.

· CLRC has precedence for such a pilot as it already has Affiliate members.

· Penelope hopes that opening Affiliate members to businesses will extend the Council.

· One of CLRC’s legislators is very interested in this project and is working on potential members.

· The Committee supported the pilot without reservation.  A motion was made to recommend the pilot to the Board at the December 13 meeting.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)S/Approved unanimously.  

· ALA Midwinter

· Penelope will not be attending ALA Midwinter in Philadelphia.

VI          Adjournment:
· The meeting was adjourned at 4:22 p.m.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.
· The next Executive Committee meeting will be held on February 13, 2008 at 3:30 p.m.
· The Christmas party will be held on December 13th after the CLRC Board meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Wightman

Secretary

